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USDA ANNOUNCES NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT ON SOLID WASTE MOVEMENT 

FROM HAWAII TO OREGON 
 

January 5, 2009 
 

 The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service 
(APHIS) is advising the public that a site-specific environmental assessment, pest risk 
assessment and finding of no significant impact have been prepared by APHIS relative to a 
request to allow the interstate movement of garbage from Hawaii to a landfill in the state of 
Oregon.  The environmental analysis has been prepared to determine whether the request is 
consistent with the environmental effects and impacts analyzed in our February 2008 regional 
programmatic environmental assessment.  The pest risk assessment evaluates the risks associated 
with the interstate movement of garbage from Hawaii to Oregon.  Based on the finding of no 
significant impact, APHIS has determined that an environmental impact statement need not be 
prepared. 
  

This notice is scheduled for publication in the Jan. 6 Federal Register. 
 
# 
 

Note to Reporters:  Public notices and other APHIS information are available on the Internet.  
Go to the APHIS news release page at http://www.aphis.usda.gov and click on the “Newsroom” 
button.  For additional information about this topic contact Melissa O’Dell at (301) 734-5222 or 
by e-mail at Melissa.l.o’dell@aphis.usda,gov. 
 
 


